

Mrs D Huxham – Head Teacher West Ashton Primary School West Ashton Trowbridge, Wiltshire 16 October, 2018

Dear Mrs Huxham

2018 SCHOOL HARVEST FESTIVAL PRODUCE

On behalf of the PCC and congregation of West Ashton Church, may we extend a warm and sincere thank you for ALL the produce that the children kindly donated for this year's Harvest Festival.

The charity this year was the ICC – International China Concern. I believe that Angela Grist visited the school to explain the work of this charity. She also came to our Harvest Lunch and highlighted the plight of abandoned and orphaned children in China.

I am pleased to inform you that with donations and sale of produce at the Harvest Lunch, the total amount raised was just over £200. This amazing sum will be sent to the ICC Charity.

Please extend our heartfelt gratitude to the children – they really did the charity proud and the display in the Church and village hall looked wonderful.

With gratitude

Jean Robertson (PCC Secretary)

Jean Robellson

Yarsbrook Farm

West Ashton

Trowbridge

Wiltshire BA14 6AN